Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, June 1, 2015
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, June 1, 2015 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen
Council Members Absent: Ashley Warren
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Charlie Davis, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Mayor Boggs welcomed Wes Brown (Assistant Scout Leader) and Boy scout Troop 64 to the Council meeting. The Troop is currently working on a Citizenship in Community merit badge.

Public Hearing
7:02 pm

The Council held a Public Hearing concerning the 2015-2016 Budget for the Town of Haw River in order to receive public comments regarding the proposed budget.

Manager Earp provided a brief overview of the proposed 2015-2016 budget

7:10 pm 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. No members of the public chose to speak and the Mayor closed the public hearing.

Consent Agenda

7:11 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the May 4, 2015 regular meeting.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 4-0.
New Business
7:12 pm

The Town Council considered options for approval concerning the Town’s Major Medical, Property and Liability, and Worker’s Compensation insurance coverage for the 2015-2016 fiscal year.
Manager Earp reviewed the insurance renewal proposals with the Council. Following discussion, the following motions were made.

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve renewal of the current BCBS major medical plan with the 13% rate increase but no change to benefits. Motion carried 4-0.
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve renewal of Worker’s Compensation coverage with the NC Interlocal Risk Management Agency with the estimated final premium of $33,866. Motion carried 4-0.

Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve renewal of Property & Liability coverage with the Interlocal Risk Financing Fund of the NC with the estimated final premium of $20,605. Motion carried 4-0.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve renewal of vision, dental, life, and short term disability coverage with the Municipal Insurance Trust of North Carolina with all rates remaining the same with the exception of dental coverage increasing <1%. Motion carried 4-0.

7:20 pm
The Town Council considered a request to abandon and close a portion of Jones Court and an unopened Right of Way from the NC Railroad.
The Town was recently contacted by the NC Railroad asking that Council consider abandoning and closing the portion of Jones Ct that is no longer in use due to the Railroad construction along with a ROW that was never opened. 
Following discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the Resolution of Intent to consider closing a portion of Jones Ct and an unopened right of way off of Jones Court. Motion carried 4-0. 
The Council then set a public Hearing for 7:00pm on July 13, 2015 in Town Hall to received public comment regarding this proposed closing. Advertisements will be run in the newspaper leading up to this meeting and notices will be sent to landowners.

7:26 pm
The Town Council considered a resolution of acceptance of a North Carolina Clean Water Revolving Loan and Grant and adherence to needed assurances.
Manager Earp explained to the Council that this resolution of acceptance is for the sliplining project. The Resolution will formally accept the grant/loan money for the completion of the project and provides assurance to NCDENR that the Town’s obligations regarding this project will be met.

Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve a Resolution accepting the loan/grant offer and making the applicable assurances contained therein. Motion carried 4-0.

7:30 pm
Manager’s Update

· 2014-2015 budget cleanup has been started by staff and any changes will be presented to Council at the July 13, 2015 meeting.
· The new storage facility is now in use by the HRFD and HRPD and staff is working to clean out and relocate the current administration storage area.

· The walkway at Redslide Park is complete.

· The Zoning Ordinance Update is still in progress and should be ready for review by late fall.

· The NCDENR CDBG grant for Trollingwood Hawfields Road was not funded in the current cycle.

· HRFD is still waiting on approval or denial of the outstanding SCBA grant application.

· HRPD and HRFD both have ads out for employment opportunities.

· HRPD has received tentative approval on the body camera grant. PD is currently working on getting a body camera policy in place.

· Financial Update

· The sidewalk project is still waiting on one easement to be finalized before the project can move forward.

7:35
Announcements

· Councilmember Allen reminded the public of the Haw River Community Pride’s 4th Annual Car & Truck show on Saturday June 6, 2015 at Lamb’s Chapel Church on HWY 49N in Haw River.
7:36 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




